
 
 

   

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 91 of 2016 

 
Our Ref:  TM/PYD/132/89  
  
 
25 October 2016 

 
Filming at Ras il-Qammieh in Mellieha using Distress Flares 

 
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies all mariners and sea 
vessel operators that filming activities will take place a few hundred metres out at sea 
from Ras il-Qammieh in Mellieha, Malta. 
 
The filming includes the use of distress pyrotechnics (parachute flares) 
 
The filming will last one day from 0800 hours to 1830 hours and will take place any 
day between Friday 28 October 2016 and Saturday 5 November 2016 depending on 
weather conditions. 
 
If due to bad weather conditions forecast the filming cannot be carried out at Ras il-
Qammieh, the filming will be carried out at the following alternative sites: 
 

1. Near Ir-Ramla tal-Mixquqa, Malta or 
2. Il-Bajja tal-Mellieha, Malta or 
3. Dahlet Qorot, Gozo 
 

Still between the same days and times. 
 

Mariners are to take note and be informed regarding the above. They are requested 

to keep a sharp look out and give a wide berth when sailing in the vicinity of the 

above areas.  

Mariners and vessel operators are to keep watch on VHF Channel 12 and cooperate 

with any enforcement officers in the area. They are to comply with instructions issued 

by Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS). 

 

 

Charts affected: BA 211A, 2537, 2538, 194. 

 


